


NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARINGS CONCERNING
Norwood Hospital
800 Washington Street, Norwood, MA 02062

The Massachusetts Department of Public Health (the “Department”) has received notification of Steward Health Care System’s intent to permanently close Norwood Hospital (the “Hospital”) in Norwood along with the Hospital’s four (4) satellites: Foxboro CT, Foxboro; Norwood Hospital Cancer Center, Foxboro; Guild Imaging Center, Norwood; and Norwood Performance Therapy, Norwood. 

The Department will conduct public hearings pursuant to 105 CMR 130.122(D) in-person and virtually by conference call in order to promote public access. These hearings will not be adjudicatory in nature, but rather public forums for the presentation of any comments which may be relevant to the Department’s consideration of the proposed change.
The in-person hearing is scheduled for Monday, October 21st, 2024, 6:00 PM, at the Four Points by Sheraton Norwood Hotel and Conference Center, 1125 Boston Providence Turnpike, Norwood, MA 02062.  
Date:			Monday, October 21st, 2024
Time: 			6:00pm
Location:		Four Points by Sheraton Norwood Hotel and Conference Center, 1125 Boston
			Providence Turnpike, Norwood, MA 02062

The virtual hearing is scheduled for Tuesday, October 22nd, 2024, 6:00 PM. Members of the public and other interested parties may join the hearing by phone using the following information:

Date:			Tuesday, October 22nd, 2024
Time: 			6:00pm
Phone Number:	888-324-7183
Passcode: 		9395560

Written comments concerning this matter may be submitted to the Department of Public Health, Division of Health Care Facility Licensure and Certification, Attn:  Licensure Coordinator, 67 Forest Street, Marlborough, MA 01752 or by email to HFLLicenseAction@Mass.Gov. Comments will be accepted up to midnight on October 22nd.  All written comments submitted to the Department may be posted on the Department’s website and released in response to a request for public records.  




